
 

 

 
Council Meeting 

Minutes 
September 21, 2021 

 
 
 

The Borough of Ben Avon  Council met in a regular voting session on Tuesday, September 21, 
2021, virtually and at 7101 Church Avenue for the purpose of transacting General Business. 
President Jennifer Bett presided and opened the meeting at 7:01 PM with the Pledge of 
Allegiance.   
 
 
ROLL CALL 
Council Members Present: Jennifer Bett, Henry Casale, Megan Dolan (8:15), Ken Opipery, 
David Stoeckle, Kara Roggenkamp, Richard Wagner 
 

Others Present:  Solicitor Anne Sweeney, Ohio Township Police Chief Hanny, Intern Jaclyn 
Karolski, Joint Planning Commission Representative Mary Smith, BA Assistant Fire Chief Jim 
Rupert, and Borough Secretary Terrie Patsch 
 
 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
Mr. Bill Tyler, 280 Alder Drive 
Mr. Tyler asked for Council’s guidance on his zoning denial and the process for continuing home 
renovation. His original zoning application was denied by Code Enforcement, and Mr. Tyler has 
been conversing with the Borough office and the Code Enforcement office to understand the next 
steps necessary to proceed. 
 
 
BOROUGH REPORTS 
Mayor’s Report – no report given 
 
Ohio Township Police Report – See Attachment “A” 
Chief Hanny reported 49 calls including several EMS assists. OTP continues to investigate a hit 
and run incident, and reports of theft from unlocked cars.  
 
Ben Avon Fire Company Report – See Attachment “B” 
Assistant Chief Rupert stated there was no further report outside of those submitted. 
 
Solicitor’s Report 
Solicitor Anne Sweeney reports waiting to hear from Northwest EMS for their signed lease 
agreement. 



 

 

 
Joint Planning Commission - See Attachment “C” 
Catherine Houska stated the JPC had an opportunity to focus on the fence and wall ordinance, 
and the Commission is close to having a document to circulate soon. Ms. Roggenkamp requested 
a meeting with Ms. Houska to review feedback on the Climate Action Plan draft, including her 
concerns and the past efforts not reflected or recognized in the current plan.  
 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Council Meeting  
Motion: Mr. Casale ; Second: Mr. Stoeckle; Motion Carried by voice vote to approve the 
minutes of the August 17, 2021, Council meeting as presented. Ms. Roggenkamp abstained due 
to her absence from that meeting. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Revenue & Expense Report 
Motion: Mr. Opipery; Second: Mr. Casale; Motion Carried by unanimous voice vote to 
approve the Revenue & Expense report as presented for the month of August, 2021.                   .                
 
Accounts Payable 
Motion: Mr. Opipery; Second: Mr. Casale; Motion Carried by unanimous voice vote to 
approve Accounts Payable in the amount of $45,410.54.  
 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Administration Report 
Ms. Bett reported that the Executive Director of QV COG will attend the upcoming work session 
and demonstrate the OWL projector for the multi-platform Zoom/in-person meetings. 
 
Public Affairs & Communication 
Ms. Bett reported the first edition of the Ben Avon Bulletin was distributed to residents, and the 
Committee plans on publishing two times a year. In addition, Council members are asked to 
donate time during the Fall Festival to meet with residents and help with the trivia wheel game. 
 
Public Safety & Code Enforcement – See Attachment”D” 
Mr. Stoeckle reported nothing to add to the information submitted by Harshman CE Group this 
month. 
 
Public Works 
Mr. Opipery reported: 

1. There is a tight paving schedule, but work has begun, and paving should commence the 
last week of September.  

2. No hard date was given in the newsletter for a stop to leaf collection, but it will be 
December 1. 

3. Forest Avenue sewer will require repairs. 



 

 

a. Motion: Mr. Casale; Second: Mr. Wagner, Motion Carried to pay up to $50K to 
make emergency sewer repairs if necessary, prior to the next Council meeting.  

4. Several barriers from Ben Avon Public Works Department have been reported missing. 
 
Quaker Valley COG  
Motion: Mr. Casale; Second: Mr. Wagner; Motion Carried to approve the agreement and 
Resolution 2021-05 entering the contract with Waste Management in 2022. 

 
Mr. Wagner shared Zero Waste Wrangler information with Council which is a program that 
collects food waste from participating residents and once composted, returns it to the participants 
for gardening. This would be available to those who wish to participate on an individual level, 
with no cost to the Borough. 
 
Mr. Wagner stated the County Gaming Economic grants  have an upcoming deadline of October 
22. Also, the Annual COG Dinner is October 20 for those who wish to participate, and there will 
be an increase in dues for 2022 of around $350.  
 
Centennial Building Committee  
Mr. Wagner reported a group came to the Borough building on Friday to tour the building and 
secure architectural drawings to use for work estimates needed to apply for grants and 
fundraising. 
 
Climate Action Plan  
Ms. Roggenkamp reported the draft plan was uploaded to the website, including a Google form 
link. In addition, copies of the entire plan and executive summary will be available for residents 
to review at the Fall Festival. She is hoping to have additional public feedback and would hope 
to put before Council for adoption prior to the end of this year. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS – There was no new business 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS  
Coal Tar Ban 
Ms. Bett asked Council to review the information submitted by Mandy Steele to ban coal tar 
usage in the Borough. Ms. Steele is asking that Council pass an ordinance to ban, however, 
members felt it would be difficult to enforce. President Bett tabled the discussion for the time 
being. 
 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
Motion: Mr. Opipery; Second: Mr. Wagner; Motion Carried to adjourn the meeting to 
Executive Session at 8:45 p.m. to discuss personnel and contract matters. 
 
 
ADJOURN EXECUTIVE SESSION 



 

 

Motion: Mr. Opipery; Second: Mr. Wagner; Motion Carried to adjourn the Executive Session 
and return to the regular Council meeting at 9:12 p.m. 
 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
Public Works Employee 
Motion: Mr. Opipery; Second: Mr. Wagner; Motion Carried by unanimous voice vote 
authorizing the hire of Shane Scigliano in October for the full-time position in the Public Works 
Department contingent upon completing acceptable pre-employment screening. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Motion: Mr. Opipery; Second: Mr. Wagner; Motion Carried by unanimous voice vote to 
adjourn the meeting  at  9:13 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
gxÜÜ|x ctàáv{ 
Borough Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
  

 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


